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WHAT THE SOCIETY IS ALL ABOUT 

The Stow and District Civic Society promotes the history and amenities 

of Stow-on-the-Wold in Gloucestershire, a town with a rich heritage 

reaching back 4,000 years. The Society currently has 160 members. As 

well as organising visits to sites of historic interest, it also sets up regular 

talks by historians with specialist knowledge of Stow and its 

surrounding area.  

The stated aims of the Society are:  

 To stimulate awareness of the preservation, protection and 

development of places of historical interest.  

 To encourage high standards of planning, architecture, landscaping 

and amenities in our town and the surrounding district. 

 ñWhy not come along to one of our meetings 

and give it a try.ò ï Nigel Surman, Chairman 

NEW APPROACH TO THE NEWSLETTER 

Following the successful reign of Tim Norris as newsletter editor 

nobody has come forward to fill his shoes so we are taking a new 

approach to producing this publication. At the same time, we hope to 

improve the quality of our website and our use of social media.  

The committee has therefore agreed to each take their turn in producing 

an article covering our events and activities. These will be published on 

our website and at appropriate times of the year. I will ‘cut and paste’ a 

newsletter together based on these articles and this is the first of those.  

If anyone else would like to write an article then please do so and 

forward it to our website manager, Derek Taylor, at 

derekjtaylorbooks@gmail.com  who will publish it. 

Dave Wiblin, Hon. Secretary 
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The Market Cross in Stow Square 
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MEMBERSHIP UPDATE 

Growth in members 

Following a drop of some 1,000 leaflets around homes in Stow and some gentle cajoling by committee members 

we now have a healthy membership of 160. This season we have over 30 new members, so a warm welcome to 

all those who have joined and I hope you enjoy the events we have planned for you this season. Our membership 

continues to increase and we now have a number of, not so local, members including members living in Thames 

Ditton, Woking and of course our friends Tom and Hope Adams in Appomattox, West Virginia. 

Our events also are well supported with the first of this season’s talks in St Edward’s Hall being attended by 76 

people and the November theatre trip to Malvern attracting nearly 40 members. 

 

DAY TRIP TO BATH 

Bath - Wigs, Romans and plumbers  

On the 17th of September, members of the Society visited Bath. Here Dave Wiblin gives his personal 

account of a day that turned out to have a few surprises.  

I had only ever been to Bath as a child and more recently to watch rugby, which really consisted of spending 

hours navigating the one-way system, more hours trying to find somewhere to park and then going in the nearest 

pub, watching rugby and doing the reverse so it was a good opportunity to get a better idea of what Bath has to 

offer.  

The day started well with a nice clear, dry day after days of unsettled weather as 29 of us gathered in the Square 

waiting for the Pulham’s coach. We were pleasantly surprised when a tinted glass, executive coach pulled into 

the coach parking area and we all got on greeted with plush leather seats, lots of legroom, footrests and tables. 

All we needed was a seat back TV to complete the luxury.  

Our first tour stop was at No.1 Royal Crescent, Bath (Grade 

I listed) which was built to the design of John Wood the 

Younger in 1767 – 1774 as the first house in the Royal 

Crescent, a Bath stone crescent of thirty houses. The 

occupation of the house reflects the changing social make-

up of Bath with a decline in the status of the occupants from 

a wealthy landowner (Mr Henry Sandford) who rented the 

house between 1777 and 1796 to clerics and minor 

gentry.  In the 1840s the house was a seminary for young 

ladies and later became a lodging-house.  

One of the tenants was the Duke of York made famous in ‘the Grand of Duke of York’. The buildings fell into 

disrepair and were formally separated in 1968, when No. 1 was bought by a Mr. Bernard Cayzer at a cost of 

£3,000 who supported its restoration to become both a historic house and the headquarters for the Bath 

Preservation Trust. The building has been lovingly restored with great attention to detail and when we were there 

they had an exhibition of dolls houses from the period in one of the rooms.  



We were shown down into the Servants Kitchen where tea and 

coffee was served.  One of the guides gave us a most entertaining 

insight into life in the Georgian period. She pointed out the lack 

of hygiene with people washing very infrequently (hence the 

gentleman’s propensity to take snuff) and the women’s fashion 

of wearing wigs which were often worn night and day for up to 

6 weeks at a time and became infested.  

Having spent some time looking through the rooms we were then 

free to wander down the hill to the centre of Bath and search out 

a spot of lunch, meeting up again at the Roman Baths for the 

afternoon’s tour.  

 Having visited the baths as a child I wasn’t expecting much but boy have they changed. The complex is now one 

of the finest historic sites in Northern Europe, and one of the most popular tourist attractions in the UK. In 2011 

the Roman Baths completed a £5.5 million redevelopment to bring the best of modern interpretation to the site. 

Our group was split into 2 with enthusiastic and knowledgeable guides who took us around the spring itself, the 

bath house, the Roman temple and museum.  

The whole area has been skillfully excavated to reveal 

and display the remains of a Roman temple, stopping 

only at the foundations of the local Primark. The 

museum itself houses a wealth of finds including small 

lead scraps with wishes written on them together with 

the largest votive collection of over 12,000 Roman coins 

found on the site. This puts the Stow Wells into 

perspective with a collection of £11.40 from the recent 

cleaning workgroup. The spring itself delivers over one 

million litres of water a day through the baths, again 

putting the Wells to shame. There was a slight concern 

when our Chairman tripped over an original Roman lead 

water pipe with brazed joints that today’s plumbers 

would be proud of. At the end of the tour we were given the option of spending more time in the museum with a 

Bill Bryson audio commentary or exploring a bit more of Bath.  

A quiet coach journey home after a full day and time to reflect on a great day out. Well done Rachel Surman for 

organising an interesting trip to a City I hope to visit again soon (and not only when Gloucester Rugby play Bath).  

 

  



MAGNA CARTA OPEN MEETING 

Magna Carta: Villainy, Treachery and Liberty  

On October 2nd, the Society marked the 800th anniversary of Magna Carta with an illustrated talk by 

journalist, historian and Stow resident Derek Taylor  

The evening began with a jolt. “Is Magna Carta a fraud?” asked speaker 

Derek Taylor. “A swindle? Not what it’s cracked up to be?”  

He explained that the document King John was forced by his barons to 

agree in 1215 was not such a beacon of justice after all.  It in fact did 

nothing to improve the legal rights of 75% of the male population who 

remained agricultural slaves. And worse - it actually cut back the limited 

rights that women possessed.  

There were mutterings among the 80 strong audience in St Edwards Hall 

that maybe we were all wasting our time here this evening. But before we 

could sneak off home to watch the rugby World Cup instead, 

Derek reassured us that the birth of Magna Carta was far from 

the end of the story. It had an 800 year life. Magna Carta was 

not fixed at birth, it changed over the centuries to become a 

champion.  

But its story has become shrouded in myth and 

misunderstanding.  

Take King John, commonly thought of as an unredeemed 

tyrant. For the next few minutes the audience were turned into 

a jury with John in the dock. The case for the prosecution was 

convincing. How could this monarch be innocent when he 

murdered his 15 year old nephew Arthur, imposed crippling 

taxes on his subjects, and out of laziness and cowardice lost 

almost the whole of the crown’s continental territories?  

The jury gave him a thumbs down and began to boo - or would have if the case 

for the defence had not come on fast. Yes, he murdered his nephew, but the boy 

was no innocent. He was leading an army to overthrow John, and rulers who 

showed weakness – in fact failed to be brutal – soon perished in the Middle 

Ages.  

The verdict in the end was that John wasn’t the sort of chap you’d want to sit 

next to a dinner party. But he was no pantomime villain, and no saint either. His 

character was complicated. What the barons hated about him was his 

unpredictability.  

FA nineteenth century image of the alleged 
killing by King John of his nephew Arthur 



Derek went on to dispel some misconceptions about the barons too. They weren’t some early version of civil 

rights campaigners. Only a small minority of the noble families joined the rebellion against King John, and were 

led by a malevolent self-serving thug, Robert Fitzwalter. And an equal number of barons took up arms to support 

the king. The royalist commander was William Marshall, an extraordinary warrior, who unhorsed 500 knights in 

tournaments – a much bloodier sport than we often imagine.  

And so to Magna Carta itself. It’s true that read literally, it 

looks like a case of upper class men looking after their own 

interests. But the Great Charter contains – hidden among the 

medieval jargon – examples of two important principles: 

that the king must obey the law, and that arbitrary 

punishment is wrong  

When John died prematurely, he was succeeded by his nine-

year old son Henry III. Marshall became regent and eased 

the transition to the new rule by reissuing Magna Carta. It 

quelled the opposition and a pattern was set. The Great Charter was reissued with changes more than 55 times 

whenever a king needed to make concessions in order to try and get his own way.  

We then heard how Magna Carta justified the beheading of King Charles I, how it was exported to the new 

American colonies during the seventeenth century, and inspired the American Bill of Rights, which with 

significant updating, quoted Magna Carta:  

 óWhy No person shall be deprived of life, liberty or propertyô 

Today Magna Carta is revered across the world as the watchword of ordinary 

people fighting for justice and freedom from oppression. And Derek concluded 

by telling us, “The Great Charter teaches that those who govern us are subject to 

the law like the rest of us. And it is not permitted for them to punish us – nor to 

harm us in any way – except according to the law of the land.”  

St Edward’s Hall erupted with applause – as much for this old English document 

itself as for the evening’s speaker.  

 

 

Derek Taylor's book, Magna Carta in 20 Places was published by The History 

Press in May 2015, and is available from the Borzoi Bookshop in Stow, from 

all booksellers in the UK, USA, Canada and Australia, or from Amazon 

worldwide.  

 

Contact Derek directly with any comments on derekjtaylorbooks@gmail.com  

A contemporary illustration of William Marshall unhorsing one of his 500 
victims during a tournament. 

Magna Carta's reach across the world today 

http://www.borzoibookshop.co.uk/
http://http/www.amazon.co.uk/Magna-Carta-Places-Derek-Taylor/dp/0750962291/ref=tmm_hrd_title_0?ie=UTF8&qid=1443880444&sr=1-1
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CHRISTMAS TREE FESTIVAL 

Did the Civic Society's stunning entry win? Not quite. As Nigel Surman explains, the 

competition was fierce and glittering. 

 The trees have been inspected, mulled over and finally 
judged, the scores are in and the winners are .......?   

So another Christmas Tree Festival is over.  I hope many of 
you were able to see the fantastic variety of 43 themed entries 
over the 4 days and vote for your favourites.   

Again this year the trees were split into 3 
categories:  Children, Businesses and Organisations.  

The ingenuity and creative ideas has continued to amaze and 
we were up against stiff competition in our class.  

Volunteers from the Society embraced our theme from the 
Quilt project this year and created a tree with pretty hand -
embroidered white stars covering the main tree with blue, 
white and red stripes of ribbon arranged over the base.  Thus 
a nod to ñStars and Stripesò and our friendship link to 
Appomattox.   

Many thanks to them for all their time and effort; we have 
had many great comments from the visitors.  

   I am particularly pleased that at minimal extra cost we have retained the tree for the remainder of the 
festive period and we have put it on display in the Library to view during normal opening hours ï a 
community ógiftô from the Civic Society.  Please visit when you can and also view the Friendship Quilt 
in the Foyer.  

   

  Congratulations go to the Winners:  

Businesses - Lucy's Tea Room  

Organisations - Rotary Wives  

Children - Stow Infants  

Best Overall - Lambournes Butchers  

  Weôll be back!!  

 

 



NOVEMBER THEATRE TRIP 

What sort of monarch will Prince Charles make?  

When Society members went to Malvern Theatre on November 4th to see King Charles III, they found 

themselves not just enjoying a play, but caught up in a controversy as well. Sylvia Wiblin explains.  

Have you ever wondered what could happen when the Queen 
dies and Prince Charles becomes king? That was the question 
36 of us found we were facing at the end of a light lunch in a 
private room at Malvern Theatre. Our relaxed state was soon 
rocked as the actors came on stage to perform King Charles III.  

Itôs well documented that Prince Charles takes a keen interest 
in many topics and is known to express his opinions in letters 
to various organisations and individuals. There are many who 
feel he shouldnôt do this.  

We learned during the play, that one of the roles of the 
monarch is to give Royal Assent to any new parliamentary bills 
in order for them to become law. The last time Royal Assent 

was withheld was in 1708 when Queen Anne refused to assent to a bill settling militia in Scotland. We 
also learned that, independent of Parliament, the monarchôs executive powers include the ability to 
declare war, make treaties, bestow honours and appoint officers and civil servants. Traditionally the 
monarch is advised by ministers but nevertheless the monarch has the power to act independently.  

On stage, the new King Charles III refuses to give his Royal Assent to a bill that would tightly safeguard 
privacy in such a way that it threatened the freedom of the press and possibly democracy itself. I donôt 
wish to give away any more of the plot in case youôve not have seen the production and want to do so.  

Itôs been called quasi-Shakespearean by some reviewers. Itôs written in blank verse, contains soliloquies, 
and the ghost of Princess Diana appears and speaks to two of the characters, but how should her words 
be interpreted?  

 As you may imagine there was a great deal of debate 
on the coach back to Stow. We discussed at length 
the constitution and the role  of the monarchy. Some 
of us felt that the play was disrespectful to the Royal 
Family, others disagreed. For me, Charles was 
portrayed with a great deal of sympathy, as were 
others in the family. The person with ambition and 
desire for power was not someone who was born 
into the Royal Family, but someone else. (No plot 
spoilers here!)  

The discussion continued at The White Hart in 
Stow, where fourteen of us went for dinner on our 
return.  It was a thoroughly enjoyable day.  

 

 

Robert Powell (Charles), Ben Righton (William) and 

Jennifer Bryden (Kate) in the Malvern Theatre 

production of King Charles III 



AUTUMN LUNCH 

What do a cup, a ball, a book and trumpet mute have in common?  

David Wiblin found the answer at the Society's Autumn Lunch on Wednesday 25th November 2015.   

The trees are losing their leaves and there is a distinct chill 
in the air so it must be time for the Civic Societyôs Autumn 
Lunch. Last yearôs venue was such a success that it was 
decided to go back there again this year.  

The Mill House Hotel, on the edge of Kingham, is set in 10 
acres of picturesque riverside gardens on the banks of one 
of the tributaries to the Evenlode  River. It is run by a very 
friendly couple, Paul & Maria Drinkwater. The original Mill 

House was a water-powered flour mill, dating back to the 11th Century, and was recorded in the 
Domesday Book of 1086. Sadly, the flagstones in Reception are the last survivors of the original Mill.  

Some 50 members gathered around the bar and public areas enjoying a pre-lunch drink, catching up 
with other members and putting the world to rights before being ushered into the Mill Brook Restaurant 
where we were split across 5 large tables.  

Introductions done and wine poured, it was time for some food. Head Chef Matt Dare and his team had 
prepared a great choice of dishes and I must say that my pressed chicken, leek and lentil terrine with 
red onion chutney was wonderful. I  followed this with a tasty braised beef and roasted vegetable stew 
with new potatoes although I was eyeing up the fillet of Cornish cod that was also being served up that 
looked very good. My meal was rounded off by a very creamy lovely passion fruit crème brulee but I 
think I should have ordered the apple & blackberry crumble that looked equally as good.  

As the coffee was served our Chairman Nigel Surman welcomed us all and 
introduced our guest Speaker Edward Gillespie OBE, the retired MD of 
Cheltenham Racecourse with 32 years of service. Edwardôs talk was óCheltenham 
ï A Festival Townô and he had brought along a few props to help him along the 
way.  

A glass of water started us off and took us back to 1716 when the healing powers 
of the Cheltenham waters were first discovered and a spa was formed. Captain 
Henry Skillicorne is credited with being the first entrepreneur to recognise the 
opportunity to exploit the mineral springs and by 1740 they were declared the 
best waters in England.  

A gold cup then introduced us to the famous horse racing legacy of Cheltenham. 
The first organised racing meeting in Cheltenham was started in 1815 on 
Nottingham Hill, with the first races on Cleeve Hill run in 1818 before being moved to Prestbury Park, 
its current venue, in 1831. The 1930s saw dominance by Golden Miller, who won 5 consecutive gold 
cups, and is the only horse to win a Grand National in the same year as winning a gold cup! Interestingly 
the production of the actual gold cups is funded out of the ownerôs winnings but they then keep the cup 
and a new one is created each year.  

The great Irish invasion of the festival started in 1948 and saw the first horse to fly by plane. Whilst the 
1950s were good for the Irish it was really the mid-1960s that was most memorable with 3 consecutive 
Gold Cup wins by the late great Arkle. The festival contin ues to go from strength to strength currently 
attracting over 270,000 punters over the 4 days.  

Edward Gillespie, OBE 
retired MD of 

Cheltenham Racecourse 

 



A trumpet mute heralded the first Music Festival in 1857 
and by the First World War the óGreat County Music 
Festivalô was well established but it wasnôt until 1945 
that the first annual event was held.  

An old cricket ball introduced us to the longest runn ing 
cricket festival with the first game being played between 
Gloucester and Surrey in 1872. W G grace was a regular 
player at the festival with his best wicket taking prowess 
being 12 wickets for 78.  

A book then launched us into the Cheltenham Literature 
Festival that started in 1950 and heralded the current 
era of festivals with the Jazz Festival starting in 1996 
and the Science Festival following on in 2002 with the 
ever popular Sir Brian Cox. The literature festival 
currently attracts over 125,000 people over the 10 days.  

Bringing the proceedings to an end with a lively Q&A session, Nigel informed everyone that Edward 
would donate his speakerôs fee to Kateôs Home Nursing. Everyone left replete and happy, looking 
forward to next yearôs.  

 

APPOMATTOX QUILT FINISHED 

Pioneering patchwork poised to wing its way to the USA.  

A UNIQUE COMMUNITY QUILT is ready to be sent 
to America from the Cotswolds. The pioneering 
patchwork is a surprise present from Stow-on-the-
Wold to US town Appomattox, Virginia. The colourful 
óCivil Warô quilt celebrates a newly-forged ófriendship 
linkô based on an historical parallel. Stow staged the 
final battle of the 1st English Civil War, in 1646, and 
the Battle of Appomattox Court House was the last in 
the American Civil War in 1865 ï marking its 150th 
anniversary this year.    

To further mark the bond ï the biennial Stow 
Cotswold Festival adopted a US theme and was held 
on the 4th of July, American Independence Day. At 
the event, locals and visitors were invited to join in a 
mass óSewing Beeô as the quiltôs planned design and 
fabrics were revealed. The call sparked a huge 
response with all the colourful patchworkôs 128 
hexagons being sponsored and the first stitches were 
sewn.  

The one-off 4ft X 3ft quintessentially English quilt was finally completed in November. Now the 
goodwil l gesture has been unveiled to the public ï before being dispatched. Itôs on display in the foyer 
of St Edwardôs Hall, Stow, by the library, until the end of January.  

13 March 1936: Racehorse Golden Miller minutes after 

completing a record fifth consecutive victory in the 

Cheltenham Gold Cup 

Four of the quilters with their creation: Ann 

Edwards, Lynn Guthrie, Pat White and Yvonne 

Cadman. 

There were 2 other ladies from the Civic Society who 

also helped sew the quilt: Angela Gibson and Susan 

Brattin 
 



Creating the work of many hands was the brainchild of Stow and 
District Civic Society, which launched the friendship link with 
Appomattox County Historical Society. ñWeôre so proud of the 
quilt as it helps show weôre reaching out to another country to 
develop a special relationship,ò said Stow Civic Society chairman 
Nigel Surman, who spearheaded the initiative with wife Rachel 
supported by many of the Societyôs 150 members. ñStow and 
Appomattox have shared similar histories due to the tur moil of 
a civil war and we hope the gift of this quilt will further 
strengthen our two townsô continuing friendship.ò  

Stow Primary School pupils and head teacher Rebecca Scutt ï 
who have built a strong bond with Appomattox Elementary 
School through the link ï had first sight of the finished work. 

Mrs Scutt said: ñAppomattox school feels like a friend across the miles. Itôs supportive when we face 
similar situations, both joyous and sad. Weôve all sent letters and exchange photos of events here, such 
as Remembrance Day and the American equivalent, Veteransô Day. We email regularly and follow each 
otherôs websites to compare and contrast our lives.ò  

The arresting quilt features rosettes of five battles - Edgehill, 
Marston Moor, Newbury and Naseby, with Stow in the centre - all 
marked with crossed swords. Made entirely from eye-catching 
William Morris fabrics, it is in traditional English Paper Piecing 
style.  

Friendship link co -ordinator Derek Taylor said it would strike a 
chord abroad. ñQuilts have a very special meaning in the US, 
particularly in the Civil War,ò he explained. ñWhen soldiers went 
off to fight their womenfolk made quilts for them embroidered 
with personal messages such as óKeep Brave Billyô. So they would 
sleep wrapped up in loving thoughts.ò Stowôs quilt has its own 
missive at the bottom: óStow-on-the-Wold 2015. To our friends in 
Appomattox on the 150th anniversary of the Battle of Appomattox 
Courthouseô.  

At Stow Cotswold Festival, hexagon sponsors also wrote their 
names and messages on the quiltôs corresponding template, as 
part of the gift. They were given commemorative bookmarks and 
could also make American-themed material brooches. The 
Society raised over a thousand pounds from the sponsorship, 
brooches and themed refreshments on the day for Stow 
Cotswold Festivalôs charities.  

The quiltôs design and assembly was led by experts Stephanie 
Venn and Sue Dalrymple, from Cupcake Cottons in Burford, 
Oxfordshire. They were helped by keen Civic Society members 
and local ladies Pat White, Lynn Guthrie, Yvonne Cadman, Ann 

Edwards, Angela Gibson and Susan Brattin. The postal cost to Appomattox is being donated by 
American Lee Materia, from Durham House  Antiques, Stow.  

The quilt can be viewed during normal library opening hours: 10am to 5pm, Monday and Wednesday; 
10am to 7pm, Tuesday and Friday and 10am to 2pm Thursday and Saturday. Times could vary over 
holidays.  

Quilt with Stow Primary pupils. L to R: 

Amelia Taylor, Maxwell Shurmer, Freya 

Molson and Solomon Bell. 

Stow Primary School headmistress, 

Rebecca Scutt signing the Quilt 

template. 



LOST STATIONS OPEN MEETING 

Back when Stow had a station and steam was king.  

Time was when Gloucestershire had 150 railways stations and almost every village was served by a train 

line. What happened to them all? Dave Wiblin went to the Societyôs Open Meeting on December 4th to 

hear Tony Conder explain.  

The evening began with boos from the 70-strong audience. Not for our 
speaker, Tony Conder - who was several times given rousing rounds of 
applause - but for Dr Beeching. The much spurned doctor, axeman of the 
railways appeared on the first slide of Tonyôs gripping account of the lost 
railways stations and rail lines of Gloucestershire.  

There have been up to 150 stations in Gloucestershire over the years but only 
a fraction of these survive today. In the early 1800s Gloucester was a well-
established port and was a big pull for the industrial heartland of the Black 
Country. In 1840 the Birmingham to Gloucester railway was completed and 
is one of the world's oldest main line railways.  

With Gloucester thriving as a hub other lines centred on this major port. In 
1845 the London to Gloucester line was completed and by 1851 trains from 
South Wales were also arriving at the docks. In 1844 a Brunel built line was 
added from Bristol although this had a 7ô gauge and caused chaos at 
Gloucester station as freight and passengers had to change trains to make 
onward journeys.  

This chaos hit the national press in 1846 leading to a standard gauge of four 
foot eight and a half inches being adopted nationwide.  

Tony displayed a number of old photographs from a 
huge array of stations and gave a fascinating insight into 
life at the time.  With the growth in the use of railways 
the number of stations ballooned and small branch lines 
increased across the whole county to transport both 
freight and passengers.  

The station at Stow was part of the Banbury to 
Cheltenham line and opened in 1862 surviving for 100 
years until it was closed by the British Transport 
Commission under Dr Beeching in 1962. It was situated 
at the bottom of Stow Hill on the road to Burford 
although nothing remains of the station today apart 
from some old postcards of the buildings and platform 
which can be seen on the Societyôs website.  

After the war, business in Gloucestershire boomed with holidays in the Forest of Dean and coal being 
transported from the forestôs quarries.  

Adelstrop station (1853 to 1966) did actually get a mention in the evening. Despite the station's demise, 
it is better -known today than many small stations still open as a result of the short poem by Edward 
Thomas, written in 1914, which recounts the moment in June that year when the train on which the 
poet was a passenger stopped at Adlestrop. Thomas' note book show that the stop was made at 12.45 

Speaker, Tony Conder, 
first came to Gloucestershire 

to open the National 
Waterways Museum in 

Gloucester docks, and, now 

retired, is a civic trust guide in 
Gloucester. He owned up to 

visiting Stow in 1962 arriving 

on the 5:28 train and staying 

at the White Hart. 

Adlestrop station shortly before it closed in 1963 



which actually corresponds to a scheduled down stopping service, not an unscheduled stop by an 
express train as described in the poem.  

We also learned that Dr Beeching wasnôt solely 
to blame for the disappearance of so many of 
our rail lines. His actions were the result of 
pressure from MacMillan to cut spending and 
Earnest Marple, the Transport Ministerôs need 
to speed up mainline travel and cut small 
stations to the Beeching report published in 
1963.  

Tony concluded his talk with some lovely 
photos of circus animals arriving in 
Cheltenham by train, a crashed plane on the 
tracks at Brize Norton and the Severn River 
crossing at Sharpness destroyed by two ships in 
1928.  

Amongst the great questions at the end of his 
talk was one about when clocks were 
synchronised across the network. Tony 
explained that this was in the mid -1880s when 
London time was adopted. Apparently there 
was a 9-minute difference between clocks in 
Bristol and London making scheduling very 
difficult. A great evening and wonderful photos 
even if you werenôt a train buff.  

Thank you Tony.  

 

  

  
 Yes, I remember Adlestrop –  
 The name, because one afternoon  
 Of heat the express-train drew up there  
 Unwontedly. It was late June.  
 
 The steam hissed. Someone cleared his throat.  
 No one left and no one came  
 On the bare platform. What I saw  
 Was Adlestrop -- only the name  
 
 And willows, willow-herb, and grass,  
 And meadowsweet, and haycocks dry,  
 No whit less still and lonely fair  
 Than the high cloudlets in the sky.  
 
 And for that minute a blackbird sang  
 Close by, and round him, mistier,  
 Farther and farther, all the birds  
 Of Oxfordshire and Gloucestershire.  
 
 

Edward Thomas, 1914 
 
    



FUTURE EVENTS 

Open meetings are held in St Edwardôs Hall and start at 7.30pm with tea, coffee and a chat 

from 7pm. 

Friday, 5th February 2016  

 

ñThe Howse that was so Fayre ï discovering Old Campden Houseò ï Mary Gray  
In 1612 Sir Baptist Hicks, one of the richest men in England, began building his fabulous Jacobean 
House and Italianate renaissance gardens just down the road from us in Chipping Campden.  What 
transpired was a story of immense wealth and ingenuity, drama, war and ultimately destruction.  This 
talk tells the story of one of the most enigmatic houses of the 17th century, a house that existed for a 
very brief time, that left few contemporary records and no images, yet which has left an indelible mark 
on the town of Chipping Campden.  Our speaker uncovers this remarkable story.  
 
Friday, 1st April 2016   

 

ñGloucester Services ï a roadside oxymoronò ï Danny Mar tin  
Have you discovered the new service station on the M5 yet?  Not always a burning topic of 
conversation perhaps ï but this is something with a real difference!  Its roots lie 200 miles north in 
the uplands of Cumbria where a local farming family set up Tebay Services, the first and still the only 
family -run motorway services station on the UK road network. Now this family has created a ósisterô 
service area on the outskirts of Gloucester.  Danny Martin from the Westmo rland Family will explain 
the familyôs values, architectural and planning issues faced by them, the importance of the 130 local 
suppliers and producers who underpin the enterprise and their unique partnership with the 
Gloucestershire Gateway Trust.  
 
Friday, 15th April 2016  *** NEW EVENT ***  

 

Spring Quiz in St Edwardôs Hall ï A chance to blow away the cobwebs and get the brain cells 
going with teams of up to 6 people. More news about this event in the New Year. 
 
Mid May 2016  
 
Organised Visit - Outing to Old Campden House  
 
Friday, 3rd June 2016 ï A.G.M. ï please note this starts at 7 p.m. followed at 7.30 p.m. by: -  
 
ñOliver Cromwell and our Parliamentary Democracyò ï Howard Robinson  
How did he rise to power?  How did he change democracy and the balance of power during his 
lifetime? What was his lasting effect on democracy in this country?  Whilst he might be somewhat 
biased in his appraisal of this great man (he is, after all, Oliver Cromwellôs 9 x great grandson!) we 
welcome back our speaker Howard Robinson who will attempt to present a balanced view, even in a 
Royalist stronghold such as Stow-on-the-Wold! You might be surprised how much of a monarchist 
Cromwell was, even right up to the moment of Charles Iôs execution.  
 
Early/mid - July 2016  

 
Organised Visit ï Outing to Chavenage House, near Tetbury  
 

  



  

 

STOW AND DISTRICT CIVIC SOCIETY 

Registered charity no 264597 

 

CONTACT US - 

    General enquiries:  

Nigel Surman 
Zephyrs 
Fosse Lane 
Stow on the Wold 
Gloucestershire  
GL54 1EH 
 
Tel: 01451 833783 
Email: nigelsurman@yahoo.co.uk 

 
    Membership enquiries:  

Dave Wiblin  
6 Landgate Yard 
Well Lane 
Stow on the Wold 
Gloucestershire 
GL54 1DG 
 
Tel: 01451 831069 
Email: d.wiblin@btinternet.com  

WANT TO LEARN MORE? 

Why not check out our web presence and social media at: 

 

www.stowcivicsociety.co.uk 

 

stow civic society 

 

@StowCivicSoc 

 

 

Your Committee –  

PRESIDENT: 
Valerie Flood 
 
VICE PRESIDENT: 
Derek Walker 
 
CHAIRMAN: 
Nigel Surman 
 
VICE CHAIRMAN: 
Tim Norris 
 
TREASURER: 
Sylvia Wiblin 
 
HON. SECRETARY: 
Dave Wiblin 

 
COMMITTEE: 
Trish Ashley 
Simon Clarke 
Cynthia Duval 
Connie Keith 
Geoff Parke 
Rachel Surman 
Derek Taylor 
Valerie Flood   
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